THE UNDER SECRETARY OF DEFENSE

3010 DEFENSE PENTAGON
WASHINGTON, DC 20301-3010

?.‘{)Sﬁgfég%s JUL 16 2009
The Honorable Joseph Biden
President of the Senate
285 Eisenhower Executive Office Building
Washington, DC 20501

Dear Mr. President:

The Department of Defense is pleased to present the FY 2008 Defense
Environmental Programs report. This report is submitted pursuant to section 2706 of
title 10 and sections 9620(e)(5) and 9621(c) of title 42, United States Code. The
document describes how our environmental programs — Conservation, Restoration,
Compliance, and Pollution Prevention — used congressional funding in FY 2008, as well
as details accomplishments and outlines future plans for fulfilling commitments to protect
human health and the environment. The Department made significant progress in
achieving environmental program goals in FY 2008, as detailed in the enclosed Executive
Summary.

My staff will post the report on the Defense Environmental Network and
Information eXchange at https://www.denix.osd.mil. We appreciate the continued
support of Congress for the Defense environmental programs.

Similar letters have been sent to the Speaker of the House of Representatives and
the congressional defense committees.

Sincerely,
Ashton]é/.Carter

Enclosure:
As stated
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The Honorable Nancy Pelosi

Speaker of the House of Representatives
U.S. House of Representatives
Washington, DC 20515-6501

Dear Madam Speaker:

The Department of Defense is pleased to present the FY 2008 Defense
Environmental Programs report. This report is submitted pursuant to section 2706 of
title 10 and sections 9620(e)(5) and 9621(c) of title 42, United States Code. The
document describes how our environmental programs — Conservation, Restoration,
Compliance, and Pollution Prevention — used congressional funding in FY 2008, as well
as details accomplishments and outlines future plans for fulfilling commitments to protect
human health and the environment. The Department made significant progress in
achieving environmental program goals in FY 2008, as detailed in the enclosed Executive
Summary.

My staff will post the report on the Defense Environmental Network and
Information eXchange at https:/www.denix.osd.mil. We appreciate the continued
support of Congress for the Defense environmental programs.

Similar letters have been sent to the President of the Senate and the congressional
defense committees.

Sincerely,

Ashton B. Carter

Enclosure:
As stated

ce:
The Honorable John Boehner
Minority Leader



